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• 
A regular meeting of the Carrboro Board of Aldermen was held 
on July 7,1987 at 7:30 p.m. in the Board Room of Town Hall • 

Present and presiding: 

Mayor 	 James V. Porto, Jr. 
Aldermen 	 Randy Marshal I 

Hi II iard Caldwell 
John Boone 
Tom Gurganus 
Judith Wegner 
Zona Norwood 

Assistant Town Manager 	 Don Casper 
Town Clerk 	 Sarah C. Wi I I iamson 
Town Attorney 	 Michael B. Brough 

AEERQ~AL_DE MiNUTES DE EBEVJOUS MEETI~a 

MOTION WAS MADE BY JOHN BOONE AND SECONDED BY HILLIARD 
CALDWELL THAT THE MINUTES OF JUNE 23, 1987 BE APPROVED. 
VOTE: AFFIRMATIVE ALL 

• ****************** 

RESOLUI1QH_~QMMEN01~SGT. M8JQR-~ULLUS W.~~ 

The fol lowing resolution was introduced by Alderman John 
Boone and duly seconded by Alderman Zona Norwood. 

A RESOLUTION COMMENDING SGT. MAJOR JULIUS W. GATES 
Resolution No. 1/87-88 

WHEREAS, a strong and free America depends upon the wi I Ilng­
ness of its citizens to defend the Constitution; and 

WHEREAS, exemplary services in defense of the Country should 
be acknowledged; and 

WHEREAS, Sgt. Major Jul ius W. Gates, born in Orange County, 
North Carol ina, and raised west of Carrboro, has been 
appointed as Sgt. Major of the United States Army, the 
highest noncommissioned post in the Army. 

~ NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN OF 
THE TOWN OF CARRBORO: 

Section 1. The Mayor and Board of Aldermen do hereby acknow­
ledge this accompl ishment and commend the patriotism and 
ski II exhibited by Sgt. Major Jul ius Gates. 

Section 2. A copy of thIs resolutIon shal I be spread upon 
the official mInutes of the Board of Aldermen and a copy 
shal I be forwarded to Sgt. Major Gates. 

Section 3. This resolution shal I become effective upon 
adoption. 

The foregoing resolution having been submitted to a vote, 
received the fol lowing vote and was duly adopted this 7th day 
of July, 1987: 

Ayes: Randy Marshall, Tom Gurganus, Hi II lard Caldwell, James 

• V. Porto, Jr., John Boone, Judlth Wegner, Zona Norwood 

Noes: None 

Absent or Excused: None 
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BEQUESIS IO SEI PUBLIC ~EABINGS 

(1) 	 Land Use Ordinance Amendment/Subdivision Approval 

The administration recommended that a public hearing 
be set for July 21, 1987, to receive citizen comments 
on proposed amendments to the Carrboro Land Use 
Ordinance dealIng with approval of subdivisIons. This •amendment is being proposed as a result of a 
discrepancy tn the ordInance concerning approval of 
minor subdivisions. 

(2) 	 Land Use Ordinance Text Amendment Permitting 
Nonsubstantive Editorial Changes to be Made AdmIn­
istratIvely 

In the process of entering the Land Use Ordinance onto 
the town's computer system, the town staff has noticed 
many typographic, numbering and other nonsubstantlve 
errors of an editorial nature. As the ordInance Is 
currently written, a formal text amendment process 
must occur tn order for such editorial changes to be 
made. After consultation with the Town Attorney, the 
town staff proposes the attached land use ordInance 
amendments to permit nonsubstantive changes to be made 
administratively. 

The admInistration recommended that a publIc hearIng 
be set for July 21, 1987 to receive citizen comments •on the 	proposed amendments. 

MOTION WAS MADE BY JOHN BOONE AND SECONDED BY RANDY MARSHALL 
THAT THE REQUESTED PUBLIC HEARINGS BE SET. VOTE: AFFIRMA­
TIVE ALL 

******************* 

~IlNUAI1QN OE PUBLI~HEABlNGLNQBIHEBN CONNECIQR_~~AH-~ 
WE SI 0E CJlaaLE.SIQJff 

The Board of Aldermen at its meeting of June 23, 1987, 
continued this public hearing due to ma I I prob I ems In 
notifying resIdents of the public hearing. 

Jim Dunlop, the town's transportation planner, reviewed the 
proposal to extend Pathway Drive through Cobblestone to the 
northwest side of Rifflewood. Mr. Dunlop stated this exten­
sIon would provide for another point of access to Hil Is- • 
borough Road, dispersing traffic further north on 
Hi I Isborough Road. Mr. Dunlop stated that this connector was 
planned to meet the extension of Homestead Road. 

Mr. Dunlop stated that the administration recommended that 
the Connector Roads Plan be amended to include the extension 
of Pathway DrIve and a connection to Hillsborough Road. 

Mayor Porto stated that the Transportation AdvIsory Board 
recommended that Pathway Drive be extended tn the same manner 
as proposed in the Northern Connector Roads Plan extension as 
recommended by the TAB on October 2, 1986, and that the 
remainder of the plan be approved as originally presented. 

Frances Shetley, a member of the Transportation Advisory 
Board, stated that she had voted against approval of the 
extension of Pathway Drive because she felt I ike this 
extension would be an intrusive on the Cobblestone and 
Riffelwoods developments. 

Joe St. Jean, a resident of Rifflewoods, expressed concern 
that this extension is only a portion of a larger plan. Mr. 
St. Jean questioned the appropriateness of laying out a road •
plan before it is known what wil I be developed on the 



property. 

• 


• 


• 


Susan Ferenttno, a resident of 1 Riffelwoods, asked why It is 
necessary to have two connector roads so close together. 

David Knight asked if the developer can put the proposed road 
In even if the alignment is not approved by the Board at this 
time. 

Kathy Newel I, a resident of Pine Street, suggested that the 
developer be asked what he plans to put on the property
before the road is layed out. 

John Horowitz, a resIdent of 104 Cobblestone, spoke against 
the proposed extension of Pathway DrIve. Mr. HorowItz 
requested that If the road Is put in place, that speed bumps 
and stop signs be instal led to slow traffic. 

Richard EI Iington, a resident of 109 Bruton Drive, expressed 
concern that this road, formerly dIsapproved by the Board of 
Aldermen, is being approved In a pIece mil I manner. Mr. 
EI I Tngton suggested the use of cul-de-sacs off Hillsborough 
Road for future developments rather than the proposed exten­
sion. 

Mary Coffley, a resIdent of 2301 Pathway Drive, spoke In 
favor of havIng smal I roads and cul-de-sacs to encourage 
residential use, rather than using connector roads. 

Paul Ferentfno, a resident of 1 Rifflewoods, requested to 
know what the buffer would consIst of between this proposed 
road and existing properties. 

MOTION WAS MADE BY JOHN BOONE AND SECONDED BY JUDITH WEGNER 
THAT THE PUBLIC HEARING BE CLOSED AS NO ONE ELSE WISHED TO 
SPEAK. VOTE: AFFIRMATIVE ALL 

MOTION WAS MADE BY JOHN BOONE AND SECONDED BY TOM GURGANUS 
THAT THE PROPOSED EXTENSION OF THE NORTHERN CONNECTOR ROAD 
PLAN WEST OF COBBLESTONE BE DISAPPROVED. VOTE: AFFIRMATIVE 
FOUR, NEGATIVE THREE (MARSHALL, PORTO, WEGNER) 

**************** 

VOLU~TABY A~NE~~OE THE AM6EBLY LANDS. ZOML~_QE AMBERLY 
LANDS._~~N~IlUNAl USE EEBMIILAMa£RLY 

The town has received a letter from Phi I Szostak, the 
applicant for the Amberly development condTtlonal use permit, 
requesting that the Board of Aldermen reactivate the publIc 
approval process for the Amberly development project, which 
has been redesIgned to accommodate a community water and 
sewer system. 

The administration recommended that the Board of Aldermen 
consider the appl icant's request to reopen discussions of the 
petitioned annexation, zoning and conditional use permtt 
request; and, if the Board agrees to reconsider the 
annexation, that a public hearing be set for July 28, 1987. 

Melva Okin requested that citizens be given an opportunity to 
rewiew proposed plans before the public hearing. 

PhI I Szostak stated that final designs wit I be submitted to 
the town on July 9th. 

Grace Copeland stated that she owns land abutting the Amberly 
land and stated that there was a smal I tract of land between 
her property and the AmberJy land which currently does not 
have an owner and requested whether Amberly was including 
this tract as part of its property.

• Jim Tatum, an attorney representing the developer, stated 
that his clients had not included this tract in calculations 
for density of the Amberly development, but that they were 



170 proposing to fi Ie for ownershfp of the tract. 

Jay Bryan urged the Board not to reopen the publ ic hearing on 
this matter and questioned how the Board could set a publ ic 
hearing on the conditIonal use permit before complete plans 
are submitted. Mr. Bryan also expressed concern that proper 
review could be given this project considering the short tIme 
pertod before the proposed publIc hearing date. 

Richard Eil I Ington expressed concern that two weeks is ~ 
insufficient time to review this project. Mr. EI llngton
suggested that the town staff InvestIgate OWASA's wi I I tngness 
to tap the Country Bakery onto the water system tn I ight of 
the fact that they have refused to extend service to Amberly. 

Jim Tatum stated that hIs client was requesting the Board of 
Aldermen reconsider this matter tn light of the fact that the 
matter was formerly tabled by the Board rather than denied. 

Robin Lackey, Chair of the PlannIng Board, requested that the 
Board consider delaying the public hearing In order to give 
the PlannIng Board more time to review the matter. 

MOTION WAS MADE BY HILLIARD CALDWELL AND SECONDED BY JOHN 
BOONE THAT ALL THREE ISSUED BE REMOVED FROM THE TABLE AND 
THAT PUBLIC HEARINGS BE SET ON ALL THREE ISSUES FOR JULY 28, 
1987. VOTE: AFFIRMATIVE ALL 

The Board requested that the town staff use al I means avail­
able to notify citizens of these publIc hearings; requested 
that the town staff forward information as received to the 
Board of Aldermen; requested that Information on this project •be forwarded to the Orange County Planning Board for review; 
requested that the Environmental Management Commission's 
procedures for revIewing and approving community collection 
and treatment systems be prepared and made available to 
citIzens as requested; and requested that the Board be given 
a status report on this project at its meeting on July 21, 
1987. 

******************* 

QlSeQS>lILQ~ Of-LOTS ACQUIREO UNOEB LlQYOLBRQAU~~~__eR~~ 
AND RECQMal~~ARLIGHI UR1Y~JWlI 

James Harris, CommunIty Development Coordinator, stated that 
as part of the Lloyd/Broad Street Community Development 
project applicatIon, the town stated it would provide six 
lots to Habitat for Humanity for low-Income housIng. The 
town acquired two vacant lots in the Lloyd/Broad Street C.D. 
area. In addition, with Board approval, the town has com- • 
bined a town-owned lot on Starl ite Drive with a remaining 
portion of a lot purchased for street improvements to create 
two buIldable lots. 

Mr. Harris the administration requested Board approval to 
advertise these lots for sale in accordance with G.S. 160A 
268 and Section 4.144 of the Town Charter. 

MOTION WAS MADE BY HILLIARD CALDWELL AND SECONDED BY JOHN 
BOONE THAT THE ADMINISTRATION BE AUTHORIZED TO ADVERTISE FOR 
BIDS. VOTE: AFFIRMATIVE ALL 

***************** 

APEOINIMENI-IO_Hl£IORIC EBESERYAIlON TASK EOBGE 

The Historic Preservation Task Force recommended the 
appointment of Dickie Andrews to replace JIm Rumfelt on the 
Task Force. 

MOTION WAS MADE BY TOM GURGANUS AND SECONDED BY JOHN BOONE 
THAT DICKIE ANDREWS BE APPOINTED TO THE HISTORIC PRESERVATION 
TASK FORCE. VOTE: AFFIRMATIVE ALL • 
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BUDGEI-ORQJNANCE AMENDMENIS 

The 1987-88 adopted budget included funds in a reserve 
account to cover the 3% cost-of-livlng salary increases 
approved by the Board of Aldermen. The administration 
requests authority to transfer t~ese funds from the reserve 
account to departmental budgets • 

I,r. 'i ., ., ! 
• 

MOTION WAS MADE BY JOWM, BOONE. AND SECONDED BY.JUQfTH,WEGNER 
THAT THE ORDINANCE ENTITLED, "AN ORDINANCE AMENDING FY'87-88 
BUDGET ORDINANCE" BE ADOPTED. VOTE: AFFIRMATty! AtEl} 1"rt~;:>~~'! 

******************* 

ueOATE ON MUNICleAL AGREEMENT ti08~5TAIE SIREET ~ROJECI£ 

Mike Brough stated that hew had~ forwarded the municipal 
agrfeeme:nfsapproved ·Dy .. t~e"'BoarH' 01' Aldermen at its meeting on 
June 23, 1987 to D.O.T~ and'the ~epartment of T~anspo~+ation 
had proposed only ver"~ln6~ c~anges to that ~g~ejmentr Mr. 
Brough stated that thts'agreement· wi I I b~ reviewed by the 
Board of Transportation at its meeting on July 9th. 

• t '* 

Mike 'B'ro'ugh stated -fhat' Hdus~:t''l~r'l f rl 1211 dea'f;i\~~ wffih f8,*n f's 
con'fr" bufi'ng to St'afe "stre'ef I 'projects, if -:a'ppr'6ved,1 '·'c8u'td 
c a use the Tow n 0 f Car r b 0 r 0 prob I ems e s p e cia I I Y . f' in' rEfg&y·d '1i1o 
uti I izing impact fees • 

.;;. .: '.( 'V ~ .. ~ !'~~ ... 

The Board requested the Town Attorney to contact the League 
of Mu n i c I p a Itt t e s t'o' 'lS~e' ~ f aa exemp t ion co u f d !\be(i h't·llu dlela' ~ t n 
House Bill 1211 for town's with impact fee legislation • 

.... , . ! 

*************.**** 

MAlLIlEL1.'LERY 

May 0 r P0 ~o s tated "he ,: 1~1i adl :s e n t a It e t t e r toe 0 n 9 res sma n P ric e 
request i ng his ass b~'tan'de' t fit,. resot v f ng ·:tlhe ;j,posta I ma f I 
r 0 u t t n g and add res s J)'(7 0 b~"e m sin ::c 8T"r b0 r 0 • I n adi(f f i1 f 0 n, May 0 r 
Porto stated that h'~-~*d met wlfh the current and past 
Carrboro Postmasters concerning these problems. Mayor Porto 
s1+at-Etd r .;-'ltat he ha'd' .... req'ueste'd '"that a I I of the I and '. r't1Hrttt~' 
t'Ow'O 's ph:. n n t n g Ju,.... J'S d ret rOln, a R>d' tv ransit' 0 n .a'reabe t.n Cli l u d e'd' 
"n Car'rboro's posta-' del ive'ry sy:sfem. Mayor Porto stated 
that he had a I so requested that the t SSLtQS''!c~0i-JT'io ttved 1 ~rrt 
locating a new site for the Carrboro Post Office be 
r.e'so I:v..ed't. ; Mayor P~Jtb ....s'f'af'ted J. -tticJt ··CongresS'rfIls.ri' 'Prr'r-ce ·'·was'+16' 
meet with the district manager tn Raleigh on these Issues41 'r 

." .;' '" : 

There being no further business, the 
t - t .. _ 
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